Agenda Item #16.3
Council Meeting of: February 13, 2018
Williams, Stephanie

From: Williams, Stephanie g
Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2018 4:05 PM ‘
To: Williams, Stephanie

Subject: FW: MSMVCD Report January 10, 2018

From: Arthur Deicke [mailto:aedeicke @gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, January 12, 2018 12:34 PM

To: Williams, Stephanie <SWilliams@srcity.org> »;
Subject: MSMVCD Report January 10, 2018

Stephanie:
| attended the 1-10-2018 MSMVCD meeting. 1

1. The Board of Trustees has 24 seats, 17 are filled and 7 are vacant. Santa Rosa’s seat is one of the vacancies.

2. December expenditures were $598,170.74 with current operating fund of $8,052,024.34.

3. Election of Officers was held. Herb Rowland of Novato was elected President; Shaun McCaffrey of Healdsburg 1st VP,
Paul Sagues of Ross 2nd VP and Carol Giovanatto of Cloverdale secretary.

4. The District will continue to pursue funding from FEMA and OES due to past work, current work and future work
regarding Sonoma Complex Fires. The property tax issue will also impact the District due to lost Ad Valorem property tax
revenue.

5. The mosquito transition from spring/summer species to winter species was delayed due to weather and other factors.
However, it appears now only winter species are observed in the field.

6. Ticks are being collected between rain events. There has been a past public education effort to inform that ticks are
year-round.

7. Services requests regarding rats continue to come in.

Further information concerning any of these topics can be provided.

Sincerely,

Arthur Deicke
Environmental Pollution Solutions LLC
Santa Rosa, California

Cell: 707-322-2015
Fax: 707-387-0505

Web: www.epsh20.com

Business Emails:
aedeicke@epsh2o0.com
epsolins@amail.com

Personal Email:

aedeicke@gmail.com




